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Rural Municipality of Crapaud 
Regular Council Meeting 
Tuesday April 21, 2020 

7:00 pm  
Crapaud Community Hall 

 

MINUTES - DRAFT 
 

Present: Mayor:    Neila Auld 
  Deputy Mayor: Donna Henley 

Councillors:   Bill Chester, Stan Baker 
 Vacancies (1) 
 

Also:  Staff:      Barbara Weeks, CAO 
 
Absent:    Spencer MacKinnon, Evan Auld 
 

 
1. Introductions – Mayor Auld welcomed members of Council, CAO and members of the public to the 

meeting.  Mayor Auld wishes extend heartfelt sympathies to all the victims and families consumed by the 
recent tragedy in Nova Scotia, our hearts are with you. In addition, Mayor Auld wants to say thank you to 
all the front-line workers in the fight against Covid 19 in PEI and around the world. 
 

2. Meeting was called to order by Mayor Auld at 7:05 pm 
 

3. Approval of Agenda for April 21, 2020 
It was so moved by Councilor Henley and seconded by Councilor Chester to approve Agenda for April 21, 
2019. Motion Carried unanimously. 
 

4. Disclosure of Conflict of Interest – Non declared 
 

5. Approval of Minutes February 18, 2020 
It was so moved by Councilor Henley and seconded by Councilor Chester to approve the minutes as 
printed. Motion Carried unanimously. 
 

6. Approval of Special Meeting Minutes February 24, 2020 
It was so moved by Councilor Henley and seconded by Councilor Baker to approve the minutes as printed.  
Motion Carried unanimously. 
 

7. Approval of Special Budget Approval Meeting Minutes March 24, 2020 
It was so moved by Councilor Henley and seconded by Councilor Baker to approve the minutes as printed. 
Motion Carried unanimously. 
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8. Approval of Special Meeting Minutes April 7, 2020 
It was so moved by Councilor Henley and seconded by Councilor Baker to approve the minutes as printed.  
Motion Carried unanimously. 

 
9. Business Arising from Previous Minutes – None presented 
 
10. Mayor’s Report – Mayor Auld read her report (attached) 
 
11. New Business 

 

11.1. Councillor Henley presented the new Committee Structure to be approved. The proposed 
structure as follows: (CAO read aloud the new structure) 

EMO – Councillor Donna Henley 
Land, Parks & Property – VACANT (interim Councillor Bill Chester) 
Finance – Councillor Bill Chester  
Buildings – Councilor Spencer MacKinnon  
Public Works/Water & Sewer – Councillor Stan Baker 
Marketing and Community – Councillor Evan Auld 
 

MOTION 2020-078 – It was so moved by Councillor Henley and seconded by Councillor Chester to 
adopt the new Committee structure as stated.  Committees will still follow the Terms of Refence 
adopted in Motion carried unanimously. 
 

11.2. MOTION 2020-079 – It was so moved by Councillor Henley and seconded by Councillor Baker to 
approve the hiring of an assistant for the CAO with the stipulation that we utilize the Government 
Funding available to provide up to 75% of funding. Motion carried unanimously. 

 
12. CAO Report (attached) 

 

12.1. Total Expenditures for February 2020 totalled $13,735.15 and Revenue of $12,762.46 
12.2. Total Expenditures for March 2020 totalled $35,079.50 (including new uniforms for the Fire Dept which 

totalled $22k) and Revenue of $26,863.63. 
12.3. Received 18 requests for the RFP for the land Use plan.  Deadline for submissions is May 1, 2020. 

 
13. Committee Reports 

 
13.1. Fire Commissioner – Mayor Neila Auld reported that the Fire Chief is working with CAO on 

radios and new bunker gear through the Community Revitalization Fund through the Provincial 
Government.  $15,000 of funding received to date with a further approximately $15k coming 
once equipment is all purchased. Fire Department has been working closely with and according 
to Emergency response measures and PEI Health authorities to ensure the safety of first 
responders and the public. 
 

13.2. EMO – Councillor Henley presented her report (attached).  Councillor Henley was trying to put 
together the first meeting of the EMO team for Crapaud when Covid-19 pandemic was declared.  
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The meeting for March 19th had to be postponed.  We are continuing to receive daily briefings 
from PEI EMO and Donna is keeping the public informed on the Facebook page. PEI EMO has 
been activated to Level 3, which is full activation.  Councillor Henley is asking Council to formally 
approve the following motions in order to activate the Crapaud EMO if it is needed. 

 

MOTION 2020-080 – This motion was so moved by Councillor Henley and seconded by Councilor 
Chester to appoint Councillor Donna Henley as the Municipal Emergency Coordinator (MEC), 
Barbara Weeks, CAO as the Finance and Administrative Chief for Crapaud EMO team. The CAO 
will be granted authorization to incur any liabilities that are deemed necessary when 
implementing the Emergency Management Plan when responding to a declared emergency or 
recovery. Both roles will report to the Mayor and Council.  Motion carried unanimously. 
 
MOTION 2020-081 – This motion was so moved by Councillor Henley and seconded by 
Councillor Chester to acknowledge the Crapaud Community Hall as the Primary Reception 
Center in the event of an emergency.  This motion is to include the installation of electronic 
locking system to control access, WIFI and a telephone system at the Hall.  CAO to seek quotes 
on a generator with automatic transfer switch and enough capacity to power the entire Hall.  
These quotes will be presented and approved by Council before any installation begins.  Motion 
carried unanimously. 
 
MOTION 2020-082 – This motion was so moved by Councillor Henley and seconded by 
Councillor Chester to approve the Crapaud Community Office as the primary Municipal 
Operations Center. 
 

13.3. Land, Parks and Properties – with the initiation of the RFP for the Land Use Plan and submission 
deadline of May 1st Councillor Chester has worked hard to gather a committee to help with the 
selection process. 
 
MOTION 2020-083 - Councillor Chester, interim Councillor, moved to present his committee 
members as Bobbi Joe Crossman, Marion Miller and Councillor Stan Baker. Seconded by 
Councillor Henley.  Carried. 
 

13.4. Finance – Councillor Chester – none to report 
 

13.5. Buildings – Councillor MacKinnon – No Report Presented 
 

Since the Hall has been closed to public gatherings since mid-March Neila stated that herself and 
Evan Auld have been checking on things at the Hall weekly to ensure there are no issues.  There 
is currently a sing up sheet at the Hall which will be signed every time the Hall is checked. 

 
13.6. Public Works/Water & Sewer 

• Councillor Baker reported that the speed bumps in Sherwood Forest are not enough for the 
needs of the community.  He priced out the cost of permanent ones and CAO will speak to 
Transportation to see if we can place permanent ones. 

• Speed signs need to be reduced from 50 to 35 km/hr 
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• Right turn lane is needed from West into Sherwood Forest and Exhibition.  Mayor, and 
Councillor Baker to work on letter to Gov. 

• It was reported by Councillor Henley that there is a sign down on Rte 13. 

• Manhole issue on TCH was not fixed last fall. 

• CAO to report all to Transportation. 
 

13.7. Marketing & Community – Councillor Evan Auld was absent, Councillor Henley reported 

• The question was asked by Councillor Henley “How do we keep the sense of Community 
during the Covid-19 pandemic?” Donna to work with Evan on some ideas. 

• Councillor Evan Auld suggested gathering some research for a Wikipedia page to show 
history and information about Crapaud. 

• Open Air Concert, when permitted. 

• Community gardens, raised plots. 
 

14. Discussion, Correspondence & Public Input 
 

15. Next Meeting 
15.1. Next Meeting will be Tuesday May 19, 2020, 7:00 pm (location TBA) 

 
16. Adjournment 

 
16.1. It was so moved by Councilor Henley to adjourn the meeting at 8:35pm.   

 

Respectfully submitted, approved and signed, 

 

 

Date: _______________________ 

 

_____________________________________  
Neila Auld, Mayor 
 
 
______________________________________ 
Barbara Weeks, Chief Administrative Officer 
Rural Municipality of Crapaud 
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MARCH 19, 2019 

 

Mayor’s Report 

 

It has been a busy couple of months. I attended the Chamber of Commerce meeting on February 26th. On 

February 28th members of council met with the Exhibition Association at the Library discussing land use. I 

attended the Environmental Health Inspection for the Crapaud Hall with Spencer MacKinnon, Councilor 

responsible. 

In March we had the pre-budget public meeting, and I attended a SSHWI meeting. 

We have so much work ahead of us. A budget to approve, consideration for Senior’s Housing, requests for 

private funding. Not to mention infrastructure needs to allow our community to grow. 

Thank You 

Neila Auld 

Mayor 
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Rural Municipality of Crapaud 

CAO Update 

Regular Council Meeting  

Tuesday, April 21, 2020 – 7:00 pm 

Via Video Conference 

 

Updates 

1. Attached financials for February and March 2020 

2. Total Expenditures for February 2020 totalled $13,735.15 and Revenue of $12,762.46 

3. Total Expenditures for March 2020 totalled $35,079.50 and Revenue of $26,863.63 

4. Budget 

a. Budget Public Presentation occurred March 10th. 

b. Regular Council Meeting for March 17th was cancelled due to Pandemic 

c. Budget was approved at a public meeting held March 24th, 2020 and submitted to the Province  

d. Increase in Equalization payments for 20/21 from $25,581 to $27,541 (increase of $1,960) 

e. Increase of assessed Property Taxes for 20/21 (received March 12th) from $ 98,005 to $ 101,173. Which 

is an increase of $3,168. 

f. Increase in Fire Dues for 20/21 from $177,075 to $178,790. Increase of $1,715. 

5. In conjunction with the Fire Chief the application for the Community Revitalization Fund was sent to the 

Province for the Fire equipment and radios, signed and invoices have been coming in.  Total estimated project 

costs are $60,000 with 50% covered by the Province. Already $15,000 was received. 

6. Jobs for Youth applications submitted.  Asking for two summer positions again. PENDING  

7. By Election was held with only 1 nomination received.  Evan Auld was acclaimed as Councillor February 27, 2020 

8. Request for Proposals for the Land Use Plan was posted live on March 31st, 2020 with a closing date of May 1, 

2020.  To date there have been 18 requests for the RFP from Consultants all over the Maritimes. 

9. Request for Proposals for Tree/forestry maintenance will be posted on April 16, 2020, with a deadline of May 

15, 2020 

10. Various ongoing requests from Public residents and meetings with staff, Municipal Affairs, CDC, EMO, Fire Chief, 

Mayor, lessee, Bank and Lawyer. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Barbara Weeks, CAO 
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